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Department Organization

Department Name:
Current Department Names:  

Business Education




           


Legal Education

Suggested New Department name: 
Business, Legal & Technology Education
 





Department (BLT)

Program Distinction:  

· The BLT Department will house the following existing programs:

· Paralegal 

· Legal Secretary 

· Accounting

· Information Technology

· Marketing.

· Entrepreneurship

· The Business and Legal Education programs will continue to offer degrees and certificates as they currently offer and continue to use the designated alphas for their program courses.

· Each program will continue to maintain their individual program Advisory Committees.

· Legal programs plan to maintain their American Bar Association approval status with the necessary fiscal support from the College for activities such as preparing for and hosting ABA site visits, completing regularly scheduled reports and meeting other requirements to remain in good standing.  Reporting requirements will require annual summer overload consideration.  If there are College and departmental budget deficits, other funding may need to be obtained.
· The Business programs will continue to explore and conduct research for an appropriate business program accreditation for the Accounting, Information Technology and Marketing programs.
· Each Department and program will continue to manage their UH Foundation accounts and scholarships.  Other shared scholarships and UH Achievement grants given to the BLT Department will be fairly allocated and administered by the BLT Department’s Scholarship Committee.

Department Personnel Committee:

· Spring 2010 DPC membership and activities for each Department should not change.
· DPC members and/or other appropriate faculty from both Departments will meet in spring 2010 to establish new procedures effective fall 2010.  These DPC procedures for the new BLT Department will be presented and approved by the Business and Legal Department faculty in spring 2010 and presented to other appropriate bodies for approval.
· Election of the BLT Dept. DPC will be held in spring 2010 with fall 2010 effective date of membership.
Department Chair:
· An election of a BLT Chair should take place according to the BLT DPCs procedural guidelines, or with consensus agreement of the DPC’s of the Business and Legal Departments if the BLT DPC procedural guidelines have not been established and approved in a timely way.
· Recommendation of a faculty member for the BLT chair by the BLT (Business and Legal Dept.) faculty to the Chancellor can occur as early as spring 2010 and should occur no later than early fall 2010.
· Appointment of the BLT Chair with effective start date will be recommended by the faculty and approved by the Chancellor.
Program Coordinators/Director
· Current program coordinators/director for Legal, Accounting, Information Technology and Marketing/Entrepreneurship should continue in their positions until their present term ends and program faculty can consider changes in accordance with established procedures.  

· Duties and responsibilities of the program coordinators/director will be consistent among the coordinators/director and can additionally include those responsibilities that are unique to programs such as the Legal program’s American Bar Association approved program requirements. 

· Summer overload requests for special events, projects and reports will follow the established College process for consideration and approval for assigned time and/or overload.

Continuing Education:
· Current BE continuing education staff include a full-time program coordinator and a part-time casual hire for the business management and computer programs. 
· Legal Education Department does not have a separate continuing education coordinator.
· Due to the imminent changes in the management and operations of the College’s Continuing Education programs and services, changes to the current program responsibilities for the business management and computer continuing education programs will not be addressed in this merger plan and may be more appropriately addressed by the “new” Continuing Education unit’s leadership.  
Human Resources:

Faculty:
· Business and Legal Education Department faculty will be members of the new Business, Legal & Technology Education Department, with rights and responsibilities for voting, DPC membership, chair rotation, Faculty Senate and other College committee membership/representation and all other opportunities available to Department faculty.
· Teaching assignments will be coordinated by the program coordinators/director in consultation with the Department Chair and approved by the unit Dean and the Chancellor.
· Recruitment of permanent faculty will follow established College procedures.  The merger of the two Departments does present an opportunity to recruit a full-time, tenure track faculty to teach both Paralegal and BLAW courses.  Currently, each Department, BE or Legal alone, does not offer sufficient BLAW and LAW courses each semester to meet the criteria to recruit a full-time faculty.  However, upon merger, these criteria would be met.
Lecturers:
· Lecturer hiring and assignments, orientation and assessment will continue to be managed by the program coordinators/director in consultation with the Chair until changes are discussed and agreed upon.  
Counselors:  
· BLT Department counseling support will include the current counseling staff from the Business and Legal Departments:

Cynthia Kimura, tenured 9 month counselor 

Janice Walsh, tenured 11 month counselor

Lori Sakaguchi, temporary 11 month counselor (fill behind the current Chair)

It is proposed that until changes are made via BLT Department counseling plan, to be completed by the end of the spring 2010 semester, each of the counselors will maintain their current caseload to minimize disruption of services.  However, the counselors should be cross-trained to provide advising support for all the BLT Dept. programs throughout the chronological year.

· If all appropriate parties are in agreement, changes can occur starting spring 2010.

· Cynthia---Legal Education and STAR special assignment

· Lori—ACC, IT and MKT students and AS degree transfer students

· Janice—pre-business and pre-ICS students

Clerical Staff:
· Half-time Legal Education clerk, Sandy Romero, will maintain her half-time position and become a BLT Department clerk supervised by BLT Department secretary II, Irene Shigano.  Organization of duties, work flow and BLT Dept responsibilities of the full-time secretary and half-time clerk will be discussed and planned by the secretary and clerk in consultation with the BLT Dept Chair.  Until there is a reorganization of work tasks and procedures and training occurs, it is proposed that the office administrative support for the Business and Legal programs be arranged to minimize disruption to productivity and efficiency.  Transitions may occur starting spring 2010.

Educational Specialist:
· The Business Department’s Educational Specialist will provide technical IT support for the BLT Department’s faculty and staff according to the merger’s effective date.

· Current CELTT service to the faculty and staff of the Legal Department will continue until the effective date of the merger or other date agreed upon by appropriate parties.

· Technical supervision and support for the Mamane 101 computer classroom will be provided by the BE Dept’s Educational Specialist effective January 2010.
Student Assistants:
· Students assistants with clerical responsibilities, currently hired by each Department, will retain their positions for the spring 2010 semester.  In the transition, they may be assigned work to support both Business and Legal Departments.
· Supervision of the student assistants will be decided by the Secretary II and Clerk.
· Future need/hiring of student assistants will be determined by the BLT Secretary II and clerk and guided by budget allocations.
Budget:
Department Allocation:
· The new BLT Department should receive an allocation each academic year  of general funds and tuition and fees that supports the needs of all programs, including special, additional program expenses such as those activities related to the continuation of ABA approved status.

· Payroll, supply/equipment, student assistants and other budget allocations should be given to the BLT Department to manage and not allocated to individual programs.

Professional Development: 

· Budget for professional development has not been a line item in the BE Department’s allocation.  Professional development is critical and recommended for all faculty and staff.  It is a criteria for tenure and promotion and commonly included in performance objectives. In recent years, attendance at national and regional conferences and the majority of workshops have been supported by funding from the Faculty Development Council, UH Foundations accounts, personal investment or other non-department monies.
·  The Legal Education program’s budget has included regular allocation for the Department Chair and the program director to participate annually in professional development at the American Association for Paralegal Education’s (AAfPE) national and regional conferences.  The ABA guidelines under which the paralegal program operates, requires that sufficient funding be available for professional development for the program director and faculty in the Legal Education Department’s budget.  The 2004 ABA Approval Final Report states that “the college should continue to support the funding of such activities and participation[referring to the Department Chair’s regular attendance at the AAfPE Regional and National conference].” Funding thus should continue to be provided for the Legal program director.  In parity, the BLT Department should also receive annual allocations for regular participation in professional development relevant to their areas of practice, including Accounting, Information Technology and Marketing. 
Facilities:
Classrooms:
· BE Department currently manages and utilizes Mamane 101, 102, 103 and 104, Kopiko 101 (lab) 102, 103, 104 and 126.  Legal Education Department classes, have been held at the UHM Law School facility and in Mamane 101 which is a classroom shared with BE according to previous agreement between the two Departments.  
· In recent years, a few of the Legal classes have been housed in Kopiko Building computer classrooms due to the equipment breakdown in Mamane 101.
· All classrooms and the Kopiko 101 lab will be shared among the BLT Department programs.
· Scheduling of classes in the Kopiko and Mamane classrooms will include Legal classes starting summer and fall 2010.  This activity has already occurred and the allocation of classrooms went smoothly and efficiently. It is noted that starting fall 2010, more LAW classes will need to move from the UH Law School classrooms to the KCC campus. Fortunately, most of the LAW classes are scheduled in the evening and/or on Saturdays and some are appropriate for distance, online and hybrid delivery.

Office Space:  

· Business and Legal faculty, counselor and lecturer office needs will be equally considered using agreed upon criteria that support student access and encourages interaction among all instructors and students and among instructors and other staff.
· Business program coordinators have faculty offices outside of the Kopiko 201 common shared office area where the BE Dept. Chair and Dept. secretary are located.   They have easy access to clerical support and the Chair.   The Legal Dept. Program Director and the Legal Dept. clerk have offices within the Kopiko 201 common area.  At the present time there does not appear to be an immediate need to change the office location of the Legal program director. However, redesign of this common office area due to reflooring of Kopiko 201,  renovation of Kopiko 101 and surrounding faculty office area, increasing demand for more faculty and lecturer offices, and access for students to their instructors on the KCC campus may require office facility re-assignments.
Equipment and Supplies:
Inventory:
· Inventory recording and review will be handled per fiscal guidelines and transitioned to one BLT Department.
· Existing supplies, furniture and other equipment will be managed by the new BLT Department.
Supplies:
· New purchases will be managed by the new BLT Department.  It is suggested that spring 2010 purchases be made following an inventory of current supplies in both Departments and in consideration of the merger.
Equipment:

· Equipment replacement/upgrades, and help desk services will be supported by the current Business Education educational specialist for computer and other IT support.
· The Business Education Department’s Technology Plan will be adjusted to include Legal faculty/lecturers equipment replacements and will become the BLT Dept Technology Plan.

Possible Future initiatives: 

Statewide Legal program distance education/summer Neighbor Island institutes

Microsoft Office Certifications in consideration of the value to Legal Secretaries and

other Administrative Professionals  

Curricula collaborations such as cross-marketing of courses and certificates
Exploration of Articulation Agreements with UH West Oahu for all BLT Dept. associate


degree programs with the exception of Accounting which is already approved

and IT which is nearing completion.
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